From: Board Of Supervisor

To: Jesseka Rodriguez

Subject: FW: Thank you for passing a ban on gas-powered leaf blowers!
Date: Wednesday, March 26, 2025 5:06:01 PM

----- Original Message-----

From: Sara Russell

Sent: Wednesday, March 26, 2025 12:43 PM

To: Board Of Supervisors <boardofsupervisors(@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Cc: contact@chasesantacruz.org

Subject: Thank you for passing a ban on gas-powered leaf blowers!

*#*%*CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from
unknown senders or unexpected email ****

Just went to offer my full support and thanks for the leaf blower ban!

The noise, pollution, and inefficiency of leaf blowers causes so much disruption that is both harmful and
unnecessary

I’m so relieved you’ve taken such positive action on this

Thank you!!
Sara Russell

Sent from my iPhone



